
 

City Administrator’s  

Update 
 WEEK ENDING FEBRUARY 2, 2018 

 
 
Upcoming Events: 
 

 
 

February 5, 4:30 pm 
Parks Commission 
City Hall 
 
February 6, 5:30 
Council Work Session 
CANCELLED 
 
February 6, 7:00 pm 
City Council Meeting 
CANCELLED 
 
February 7, 6:00 pm 
CAFD Board  
Scanlon City Hall 
 
February 13, 7:00 pm 
Planning Commission 
City Hall 
 
February 19 
City Offices Closed 
President’s Day 
 
February 20, 5:30 
Council Work Session 
City Hall 
 
February 20, 7:00 pm 
City Council Meeting 
City Hall 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
Administration/Finance 
Staff attended the Ehlers Minnesota Public Finance Seminar in Bloomington this past week.  
Topics of interest included information on Tax Increment Financing (TIF) and bonding.    
 
Human Resources 
A memo was emailed to all city employees last week regarding the upcoming Job 
Classification and Compensation Study meetings.  The meetings are scheduled for 
Wednesday, February 21 at 10:15 am and 2:15 pm.  The meetings are not mandatory for 
staff to attend, but we strongly encourage you to as vital information about the study and 
explanation of the study procedures will be shared, as well as answer any questions you may 
have about the process.  Both meetings will take place at City Hall.  A copy of the email is 
attached.  If you have any questions, contact James Barclay.   
 
Department Heads and Supervisors were given copies of the updated Personnel Policies 
Handbook to pass out to all city staff.  Please sign the Acknowledgement of Receipt that is 
attached to the handbook and return it to Human Resources as soon as possible.  Again, any 
questions, contact James Barclay.      
 

Public Works/Parks 
Miscellaneous 
Engineering attended two public informational meetings last week regarding Carlton 
County’s proposed reconstruction of Washington Avenue in 2019.  Both the business and 
resident meetings were well attended. 
 
Staff continues to work with our pump supplier and vibration analysis engineer regarding 
elevated vibration levels on two of our pump assemblies at Station 2 in Duluth.  Pump 7 
needs maintenance, however Pump 6 continues to display higher than expected vibration 
levels after a rebuild in 2017.  Staff wants to be sure Pump 6 is acceptable before 7 is pulled 
for evaluation.  
 
With colder weather here again, park staff spent multiple hours refurbishing the outdoor 
skating rinks following the above freezing temps experienced the week before last.   
 

Community Development 
Economic Development 
Staff worked on the EDA mailing as well as the Community Development Department’s 2017 
Annual Report in preparation for the upcoming joint meeting between the City Council and 
EDA on February 20th.    
 
A letter of support was prepared for a downtown building owner who has applied to MHFA 
to renovate his Cloquet Avenue building using the Rental Rehab Deferred Loan Program 
(RRDL), a program infrequently used in Carlton County.   
 
Planning and Zoning 
Staff met with three different developers and engineers on potential developments within 
the City. 
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Building Inspections  
Various residential and commercial inspections were conducted last week as well as follow 
up on enforcement and complaint issues.  Staff attended the Construction Site Management 
Recertification class in Duluth for continuing education credits and work was done on Month 
End and Annual DNR Reports. 
 

Library 
The library has a new print management station so all printing will now be done by patrons.  
Scanning and copying is also available on the same system.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

Other Information Attached: 
 * December 2017 Financial Report  

* January 2017 and 2018 Permit Reports 
* Job Classification and Compensation Study Meetings  
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